St. John’s United Church

Newsletter 

 Volume # 8 – April 2017
[bookmark: _GoBack]
A long time has passed since you have received a newsletter but a lot has been happening and I think now is the time to put it into word.

We are very happy to have Megan Jones as our student supply minister, soon to be our student minister for two years. After Easter we will have a covenanting service for her.
This service is a commitment between Megan and both congregations that we will all work together and support each other. We welcome Megan, her husband Steve and son Jamieson to our church family. The process of acquiring Megan has consumed a lot of time for the search committee and we thank them for their work. Lynn Bell, Lynn Gowan and Jim McPherson were St John's members on the search committee.

At least seven of our members are enjoying the winter in either the hot south or cooler western Canada. We look forward to their return to Creemore, in fact at press time some of them are home.

The Stewards have plans to do some maintenance work to the exterior of the church
and also to the inside hall and kitchen.  We are still investigating the project of Solar Panels on the church roof. Much has to be considered before we make a final decision The next board meeting for Steward and Elders is on April 25 at 7:30 p.m.

The Creemore Pastoral Charge, along with every other Pastoral Charge within United Church of Canada, has been tasked on voting for some recommendations that were presented at General Council last June. We hope that we cast the correct vote.

It was mentioned to me by our Presbytery Supervisor, Carole Harding, that only the chairperson of each of our committees is part of the official board. This would be a change for us, because many of our committee members have gone to the Official Board meetings.  Please provide me with your thoughts on this idea.

The format of our Easter services are in the planning stages but I can tell you that Good Friday service will be at New Lowell at 11:00 a.m. and our services will be at the usual times. The Sunrise Service at the Eagle Chapel is at 7:00 a.m., Breakfast at our Hall is from 7:45 a.m. till 9:00 a.m. and Celebration of Easter Service with Holy Communion at 11:00 a.m.

We are pleased that our Hall is being used for functions on a regular basis by our local quilt club who hold their meetings on the first Wednesday of every month except for July and August.  In addition our sanctuary is the home of weekly choir practices on Thursday afternoons for Penelope Dale's Treblemakers. The hall is available for rent to interested persons or groups.

I received a notice in the mail to-day about Clearview Community Church having Easter Services in the Station on the Green.  I hope we all will continue to support and worship at St. John's. We are a lively and busy group who enjoy Megan's very inspirational messages.
Lynn Bell, Lynn Gowan and Marilyn Chenier are a committee that have planned an old fashioned tea to be held at our church on May 13, 2017. There will be two sittings 2:00 p.m. and 3:00 p.m. and tickets will cost $10.00 each.  This Tea is planned as a fund raising project to help with the cost of some of the maintenance projects and to help celebrate Canada's 150th Birthday.

On a personal note, I am on the drive to 55.  On June 6, Maureen McLeod and I will be attending a class reunion to celebrate 55 years of Graduation from RVH in Barrie. It promises to be a great time and we have been very fortunate to have had a very close
group who have kept in touch over the years.

I think that is all for now but remember St. John's is where the action is and Jesus is the reason for the Season.



Sincerely,



Marilyn Steed,
Clerk of Session
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